
Precautions for MR test 

1. You need to pay at least one day before the scan by 18.00pm, otherwise the 

system will automatically cancel your appointment and you will need to go 

to the MR Service desk and reschedule the appointment. 

2. After payment you will receive an appointment form and the test form. 

Please go to the MR Service desk indicated on the appointment form at the 

time and wait for the examination. If the examination needs to be 

rescheduled in case of emergency or fever, please call: 020-87343214 or 

020-87342100. 

3. All the forms and receipts should be kept until the patient has received the 

examination result. The MR result will be available two working days after 

the examination and it can be printed using the Automatic Printing Machine 

on the 2nd Floor of the No.2 Building or in the connecting corridor between 

the No. 1 and No. 2 Building. Please note you have to bring the medical card 

or the appointment form to the machine and print your result within one 

month after the examination. 

4. Patients should not take the MR examination if you have any of the 

following: viscera stents or apparatus, such as pacemakers, defibrillators, 

intra-aortic balloon pump (IABP), electrical cochlea, Swan-Ganz catheter, 

magnetic intraocular implants, aorta clamp, anastomosis clamp, remaining 

tracheal intubation; or heart valve replacements. Patients who have had 

weak magnetic implant surgery should not take the MR examination within 

6-8 weeks after the surgery. If the patient has any metal inside his/her body, 

please kindly inform the doctors and clarify the properties of the metal. The 



doctors will decide whether the metal should be removed or not. 

5. Patients with high fever or who are pregnant should not take the MR 

examination. 

6. If you are also requested to take the nuclear medical examination, e.g. bone 

scan, PET-CT, please inform your doctor and schedule the MR examination 

before the nuclear medical examinations or 24 hours after the nuclear 

medical examination. If you are requested to take the gastrointestinal 

barium meal examination, please inform your doctor and schedule the MR 

examination before the other examinations. 

7. The patient cannot wear any metal accessories or clothes with metal objects 

(e.g. metal zipper, metal button), or wear any metal objects (e.g. dentures, 

wig, keys, coins, electronic card, lighters, belts, bra, etc.) when taking the MR 

examination. 

8. If the pediatric patient is not cooperative during the examination, the doctor 

in charge may prescribe a sedative and the family members should help the 

patient to take it in time before the examination.  

9. Patients who are critical, unresponsive or in need of emergency care are not 

suitable for MR examination. The doctor on duty will make the final decision. 

If necessary, patients will be accompanied by the doctors and nurses. 

10. Patients who have biliary lesions need to fast before the examination. 

11. Please be advised the duration time of the examination varies for each 

patient. Please cooperate with the doctors at all times in order to ensure the 

safety of staff and patients. 


